## Dear MHBC Members & Friends.

The total well-being of our members, staff, and community is critically important to us. In light of the aforementioned being the highest priority, we have decided to submit to the restrictions of Governor Edwards and temporarily suspend all public services, meetings, and outreach (including teen church and Kids Zone). We take this measure out of the implicit need to secure the safety of our members and visitors by decreasing the spread of the Coronavirus (COVID-19). In addition, we also desire to follow the guidance of Governor Edwards to utilize sensible discretion relative to public gatherings over the course of the next four weeks.

Knowing this, moving forward ALL of our weekly worship experiences will be ONLINE ONLY. Our Sunday worship experience will be streamed at 8:00am, and our "Tuesdays in the Word" experience will be streamed at 7:00pm. We invite ALL of our members and friends to livestream our worship experiences via Facebook Live and/or our church YouTube channel. Please invite everyone you know to join in these amazing online experiences.

In summation, it is always our protocol to follow safety guidelines as prescribed by the CDC, state, and local officials. We will continue to monitor the situation week by week and hope to soon resume all of our normal services as soon as possible. God has faithfully had His good hand upon our ministry for 72 years, so we have an earnest expectation that His gracious hand will continue to guide us over the course of the next four weeks. I look forward to your prayers for our church, your patience through this fluid process, and your persistence in the support of our church.

Once again, be sure to locate us on Facebook, Instagram, and Youtube at "MHBCofAvondale" to engage in our online experiences, and to stay connected for updates. Stay safe, wash your hands, and always remember God loves you, I love you, and I love being your pastor!

Blessings, Pastor Darold A. Ingram, Jr.